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Ms. Damaris Marcano, Acting Chief 
Fuel Facility Licensing Branch 
Office of Nuclear Material  
    Safety and Safeguards 
MS:  TWFN-4A60  
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
11545 Rockville Pike 
Rockville, MD  20852 
 
Dear Ms. Marcano: 
 
INTERAGENCY AGREEMENT CLOSEOUT FOR GENERAL ELECTRIC HITACHI 
GLOBAL LASER ENRICHMENT FACILITY  
 
Reference: 

• Letter from Mary C. McCune to Andrea Kock, Office of Nuclear Material Safety and 
Safeguards, U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, “Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) – 
Department of Energy (DOE) Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) on Protection of Classified 
Information and Related Security Activities at Uranium Enrichment Facilities,” dated September 
23, 2020  

 
On September 23, 2020, DOE provided notice of the termination of the MOU between the 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and the Department of Energy on the Protection of 
Classified Information and Related Security Activities at Uranium Enrichment Facilities and 
corresponding transition of associated activities, to be effective March 22, 2021.  Consistent with 
DOE’s notice of termination of the MOU, this letter provides written notification of closeout and 
termination of Interagency Agreement (IAA) activities associated with NRC Agreement Number 
31310019S0009 for the Protection of Classified Information and Related Security Activities at the 
General Electric Hitachi Global Laser Enrichment Facility in accordance with NRC General 
Terms and Conditions for Interagency Agreements. 
 
Near term activities outlined in the IAA statement of work are complete.  Transition of remaining 
tasks, responsibilities and associated authorities specified in the IAA, including Authorizing 
Official for classified IT systems, are the responsibility of the NRC as of the date of this letter.   
The Department is identifying unexpended funds associated with this agreement for return to 
NRC in coordination with the designated NRC Contracting Officer Representative and the 
responsible Regulatory Management Team Leader for Nuclear Fuel Supply as specified in the 
IAA. 
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If you have any questions about this matter, please contact SoLita Greene at (301) 903-5006 or me at 
(301) 903-8152. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
   Mary C. McCune 
 Associate Deputy Assistant Secretary  

 for Nuclear Infrastructure Programs 
Office of Nuclear Energy 

 
cc: 
S. Greene, NE-32 
J. Dozier, SC-OR 
A. Kock, NRC 
S. Atack, NRC 
R. Glaros (CO), NRC 
K. Sturzbecher (COR), NRC 
J. Downs (COR Alt), NRC 
 
 
 


